
From: Donna Peace <Donna.Peace@cityofchicago.org>  
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 9:45 AM 
To: Richard Superfine <Richard.Superfine@cityofchicago.org> 
Cc: Rebecca Pavlatos <Rebecca.Pavlatos@cityofchicago.org> 
Subject: Travel to Atlanta for CDR Summit 
 

  
I , Donna Peace , attended the National Cluster Detection and Response (CDR) Summit on June 
14-15, 2023 in Atlanta, GA sponsored by the National Alliance of State and Territorial AIDS 
Directors (NASTAD).  I attended as the Epidemiologist at the Chicago Department of Public 
Health who is involved in the Cluster Detection Response (CDR) activity.  NASTAD paid all 
expenses for my attendance including airfare, hotel room, breakfast and lunch and 
reimbursement for meals not provided (see attached copy of their reimbursement form that I 
have submitted to Maribel Barreto). 
  
The meeting presented examples and best practices for effective CDR planning, policies, 
procedures, and/or implementation strategies.  I was also able to expand my network of peers 
engaging in CDR implementation and Identify innovations in CDR implementation from health 
department peers to strengthen CDPH CDR planning and activities. 
  
Thanks 
donna peace 
 

 
 
Donna Peace 

Epidemiologist, SER/HIV Surveillance                                
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